Monica Roque

From: Luis Rios

Sent: Tuesday, September 15, 2020 11:57 AM
To: Board Members; John Bowes

Subject: SEL

Categories: Blue category

Dear Board and John,

Please remind all teachers that social emotional learning needs to be part of their lesson planning, virtual
teaching delivery methods, assessments, and overall work with students. This includes counselors. I have
knowledge as a parent that some folks need SEL training.

Thank you. My public comment and feedback.

Dr. Rios



Monica Roque

From: Lupita Torres

Sent: Thursday, September 17, 2020 7:39 PM
To: DJUSD Board of Education

Subject: PUBLICCOMMENT

Categories: Blue category

Hi my name is Lupita and [ am a concerned parent. These meetings are inaccessible to unduplicated students
and parents of unduplicated students. This is almost unethical. Granicus does not work on my computer and I
do not have cable TV at home. Most families that are low-income cannot afford cable. Can you please use
Zoom like everyone else in the county does, so that the parents can have the ability to live public comment
please. Thanks.





